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Committee Meeting  Tuesday 17th September, 2024 @ 7.15 pm

Venue: Community Room, Tesco Extra, Westwood Cross, CT10 2QJ


Committee & extended volunteers: Vice Chair: Simon Clayton, Secretary: Julie Williams, Ladies Captain: Joanne Kemp, Men’s Captain: Andy Stevens, 

Website Manager: Phil Stevens; Marshal Secretary: Anna Harrison;.

Guests: Gary Gillatt: Coach and Juniors Rep, Members: Jim Allen, James Newing, Liz Brown

Apologies Received From:  Chair: Julie Neaves; Treasurer: Simon Cowdery; Safeguarding & Welfare: Ade Neaves; Membership Secretary: Jo Holl; Communications: Jon Holl; Social media support: Sam Hastie, Asha Stokes, Kit Manager: Andy Jones;


    Minutes


1. Welcome and opening comments – Simon Clayton
Simon welcomed everyone for coming, particularly Gary, James, Liz and Jim.  The committee appreciated all the cakes brought!


2. Review of actions – Julie W
Several actions have been closed out.  Use of Run Together app for juniors was explored but bottom line is not possible for U12 so isn’t appropriate for our juniors section.  Remaining actions are: TDC mental health training – We are awaiting a response from them about the training.  Committee members still to decide whether to have an annual club award in the name of Alan Green.


3. Juniors update and plans - Gary, All

We discussed that additional coaches are needed as we currently have two coaches and recent attendance has been around 15-16 juniors.  It was noted that we do not have a clear idea of the number of juniors right now as we have waived membership fees and there is no mechanism currently for the juniors to join without paying a membership fee.  Once we have a way of addressing this, we will have contact details for the juniors and can ensure that appropriate consent forms (e.g. for photos) are in place.

Action: Gary, Phil, with help from Jo Holl, to explore how to renew junior membership without payment, and then to get contact details and consent forms in place.

Each coach can support up to 12 runners.  We currently do not have any back-up if one of the two coaches are away and ideally we would have a female coach also, as a large proportion of the group are girls.  

We would need a CIRF, level 2 or 3 coach, with DBS check in place.  Cost is approx. £300 and the face to face training doesn’t always get offered in Kent, and can take around 4 months.

In order to explore interest of club members in training as a coach, Gary will put together some information on what is involved.  There are currently two training sessions each week (Monday and Wednesday) with the Thursday session now cancelled due to the track status (discussed under AOB).

In the short-term, it would be a help to have any DBS checked club member join on a Monday or Wednesday session to support the two coaches, so this will be part of the advert to members also.

Action: Gary will prepare an advert for members and provide to Phil for website, social media team and Julie W for newsletter.

Julie W will share the list of current run leaders / coaches.  Action completed - document circulated with these minutes.

In terms of representing the juniors section to the committee, Gary and Kevin will cover this between them.

We agreed that we should hold off further active publicity to recruit juniors (via schools and junior parkrun) until we have a stronger pool of coaches and supporters.


4. Website & email feedback and plans – Phil

Feedback was received about opportunities to update our website.
A subset of the committee met to explore questions about areas for improvement and what would be feasible – a Q&A document was shared with the committee.

In particular, it would be helpful to be able to edit the banner area with latest news or call for action.  The functionality around membership could be improved.  We would like a future capability of being able to purchase kit via the website.  It was noted that currently email is difficult to use in terms of formatting and inability to easily create distribution lists.

Phil has been contacted by the current domain holder alerting that the domain renewals are due to expire on 17 October.  So, if we are to make a change, we should act quickly.

As key members of the committee were absent, we agreed an action for Julie W to raise the topic via Whatsapp group for feedback and a vote on the way forward. Action complete.

Other topic: to enable emails to members from the Captains Julie W will send membership list out (Completed with issue of these minutes).


5. Races update – Captains, Marshal secretary

Cross country – Deadline for return of entry list has passed – we have a team of 52!!!! This is about double the entrants from last year, which is great news.  Noted that communications to the team are generally via the cross country facebook group so we need to know who hasn’t got access to facebook and needs information via email.  Any news on XC will be flagged by the webpage and monthly newsletter too.

Minnis XC – Julie W willing to act as race director with Andy covering on the day.  EA licence received.  Action: Julie W will press on with other applications TDC, landowner letters but will need help about who to contact for medical support.

Coastal 5 & 10 mile - Anna and Jon met with Emily (SE). Planning is progressing.  Advertising has been slightly delayed while awaiting response from Palm Bay school.
On 19th – SE are measuring the slightly adapted route.  We would like the race to be open for entries as soon as possible, but in the meantime, people can see the date and register interest.

SE are also looking at use of a café for a water point and are considering what to add at the end but need to be mindful of possible weather at that time.  Optional t-shirt purchase could be offered to entrants, which we would welcome if not at a cost to TRAC and could include TRAC logo.

Anna will start to plan marshals for this event and for Minnis XC.  Also awaiting leaflet to advertise event, that we can take to parkrun etc.

Noted that a time limit will be imposed for the10 mile  in order to be inclusive of slower runners but respectful of marshals time and duration of standing out in the cold.

We do have Knole Park XC on the same day and propose that people can choose which event they prefer to support – we won’t prioritise one over the other.

Requests from Anna:
· Ideas on how best to alert the local community so they can support or avoid, depending on their interest.  E.g. local facebook pages.
· Can the social media team please publicise the date again. 
· Can we have free hats for the marshals  (Note Jo K thinks the XC team could benefit from them too 😊)

6. Members – input and questions – James, Liz

We invited feedback and suggestions from our two guests.

Liz:  Recently with some run leaders being unavailable, there have been some gaps in the group paces.  That is being helped by the two new run leader who are training.  Liz has really appreciated the different TRAC club runs, especially hills, which has made a great difference to her pace and provided a welcome social side through the summer.  Liz described how she has changed from running being a solitary activity with headphones, to really enjoying running with others.

James commented that information on the website is really good, helpful and encourages people.  James is a new member and is happy with the club. Enjoying meeting new people.  Joined through knowing someone at the club, after getting a marathon place and loving running.  Its great to be encouraging of others to come and join the training sessions, very social.  Opened up awareness of parkrun and more social interactions.  BBQs very appreciated as way to get to know people better.

The committee asked if there any info that will help new runners, for example to come and try track (when available again).  Liz and James commented that its helpful to have details of what to expect at different events e.g. XC that someone brings flasks of hot water, coffee etc. 

Re Track (when available again) – its good to keep reinforcing that this isn’t just for the super fast runners aiming for pbs etc and everyone goes at their own pace.


7. Runner of the month for September – input from all

The runner of the month is proposed and voted by the run leaders, aiming to celebrate achievements and progress of all calibre of runners in TRAC.  This month there was a tie and the two nominees were brought to the committee for input.  It was noted that additional nominations of individuals who are also run leaders, were also made outside of the run leaders vote system, and this will need some discussion on how to best consider these.  For the two nominees in September, the committee proposed that both be recognised as both are very deserving and great examples of different running goals.

Action: Julie W to take back to Julie N for her review and agreement.(Completed)
Message that this month we have two Runners of the month, with different goals and both highly supported by the run leaders.


8. Date and plans for October open meeting.

Julie will put date options on the Committee Whatsapp poll and look for availability at Bradstow Mill


AOB. Track update – Andy

Andy attended a meeting at the Royal Harbour school with several other stakeholders present.  He provided an update and has (post meeting) drafted a news update for members, which will be shared via website and social media:

“We are sad to announce the closure of the Royal Harbour Track with immediate effect on health and safety grounds.

This decision was made by the school and is supported by Thanet District Council. It has been made due to the poor state of the running surface and the failure of multiple floodlights.  It also affects Thanet Athletics Club, East Kent Coaching and the school students themselves. It will mean Thursday night track sessions are cancelled until the situation gets resolved.

There are discussions ongoing between the school, TDC and KCC concerning liability to pay for the repairs.  It's a complex issue as the school has been through multiple name and ownership changes since the track was built and there are historic legal agreements in place. We will be kept informed of the outcome of these. To give you an idea, we are talking about £70k of repairs for the lights and the surface (the bulk of this is for the lights) 

In the interim we have a few options as a club:

1. Do nothing.  Wait until next Spring when the surface will be repaired and we don't need the lights.

2. Shift the track session to a Saturday morning once the surface is repaired providing we have enough coaches/leaders to take the session and enough members wanting to take part.

3. Move the intervals to an alternate location starting at the same time such as Government Acre (near Lookout Café) in Ramsgate (those older members will remember we used to do interval sessions here before the track was built)


We are exploring all of these options and, being honest, none of them are as good as carrying on the sessions on a Thursday night at the track.  Regrettably, this isn't currently an option.

We will keep you posted on developments. We will obviously need to risk assess any new venue / location identified to make sure we can keep you all safe.  

Andy, Men's Captain.”

Post meeting update:  Andy checked out the possible alternative venue and assessed that it can be used. Risk assessment has been updated and this new location has been flagged to club members.

AOB:  Anna noted messages from Janet that the Xmas do to be advertised.


Meeting closed at 9:15pm.



APPENDIX: Open and recently closed actions and decisions
	ACTION
	BY WHOM
	BY WHEN
	COMMENTS

	Invite two members to committee meeting
Add reward and recognition as standing item
	Julie W
	Standing item
	Next meeting will be an open one.  Resume invites from November.

	Committee to discuss and agree whether have an annual club award with Alan Green name. Schedule for Sept or Oct meeting.
	Julie W
	October
	

	Juniors: Find mechanism to renew juniors without membership fee, collect contact details and ensure consent forms are in place.
	Gary, Phil, Jo H
	October
	

	Juniors: Prepare advert to seek interest in Coaches and assistant helpers.
	Gary
	End Sept
	

	Minnis XC – Progress licence applications and other activities
	Julie W
	Nov
	

	Investigate and decide if take up offer from TDC for mental first aider training.  Are we interested?
	Ade and Kirsty
	Sept
	In progress: Contacts mailed, waiting for response.
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